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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
August 16, 2017 

 
 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

West Bixby Road        Roadway work is substantially complete and roadway was re-opened for 
 use in time for Pelatonia. While the shared use path is also paved, the 
 flashing assembly at the crosswalk is yet to be installed as it us being 
fabricated; should be installed in next couple months.  

 
Hendron Road Reconst Construction is underway. Northern section (Phase 1), being between the 

Sedalia Med Ctr and Cherry Blossom was opened to traffic.  Work behind 
curb in that section still to be done. The traffic maintenance arrangement 
into Phase 2 was initiated on or about August 1. Phase 2, the Southern half 
(south of Sedalia)  is  under construction.  New storm sewer installation, 
excavation, roadbed subgrade stabilization, curbs and gutters expected to 
occur over next month and a half. Paving and street lighting will occur 
thereafter.  More updates next month.  

 Streets/Street: 
2017 Street Maintenance Concrete work to undertake curb and gutter repair across the various streets 
  Program was started at end of July.  Replacement of curb ramps at intersection of  

Main/Hendron/Tallman has started. Paving will be next month. Please refer 
to June report for listing of improvement areas.  We are advising that 
during work times, some street-side parking will be temporarily 
discontinued. Resident notices are being posted in work areas in advance of 
the work to be performed.     

 
 OPWC applications Being prepared. Public meeting is 9 am on 8/22/17. 

 
 Development projects: 

New High School site  Site improvements are preceding.      
 
Fed Ex at 6840 Site improvements for parking expansion is underway  
   Pontius Rd   
 
Former Kurtz Site Mass Grading to start in late August for preparing site for future 

development. 


